Glenville State College Board of Governors Meeting December 3, 2014 Waco Center, Hall of Fame Room Glenville, West Virginia

Members Present: Mr. Richard Heffelfinger, Chairperson

Mr. Greg Smith, Vice Chairperson

Mr. Tim Butcher Dr. William Deel Mr. Mike Forbes Mr. Mike Fulks Mr. Ralph Holder Janet Bailey commented that students are only asked to move cars onto campus until the Waco Center game/event is over. She further mentioned that the students might ride the shuttle back to the game/event. Duane Chapman indicated that he spoke with the resident directors about their views on the students' reaction to being asked to move their cars from the Waco Center for games/events. His perception is that it is merely an inconvenience to the students.

President Barr responded that cars displaying a campus parking pass/tag should not be charged the five dollar fee to park at the games/events; however, the lots need to be cleared and then students may return to the event(s). This will eliminate students not moving their vehicles at all and just leaving them in the parking spaces.

Q. Are there plans to develop more parking areas for the Pioneer Village residents?

A. President Barr replied that plans are being developed for parking adjacent to Pioneer Village.

The following suggestions were offered:

Ask coaches and athletes to park behind the building and students to move to the football parking lot during basketball games.

## Student and Academic Affairs Committee

Dr. Peek discussed and answered questions regarding the initiatives of the strategic plan. He explained how the mission and vision statements were developed and requested the Board take action on its endorsement of the mission and vision statement as submitted.

GREG SMITH MOVED THAT THE BOARD OF GOVERNORS APPROVE THE C

## New Business

N/A

## <u>Announcements</u>

Mr. Heffelfinger made the